
Advisory Council on Historic Preservation 
Equal Employment Opportunity 

Employees, former employees, and applicants who believe that they have been 
discriminated against by a federal agency have the right to file a complaint with that agency. 

The first step is to contact an EEO counselor at the agency within 45 days of the alleged 
discriminatory act, or in the case of a personnel action, within 45 days of the effective date 

of the personnel action.  

The individual may choose to participate in either counseling or alternative dispute 
resolution (ADR). Ordinarily, counseling must be completed within 30 days and ADR within 
90 days. At the end of counseling or ADR, if the matter is not resolved, the individual may 

then file a complaint with the agency.  

Employees should contact a counselor with the United States 
Postal Service at FederalAgencyEEOContact@usps.gov. 

 
In your email, please include pertinent information such as your 
name, federal agency, your position title, phone number(s) and 

email address(es) so that you can be contacted accordingly. 
 
 

Should you have any questions, you may also contact Gail M. 
Leary at gail.m.leary@usps.gov, 813.739.2037. 

 
 
 


